
     

10th January 2024 

 

Dear Parents, 

I hope you had a great Christmas! It was lovely that the holiday was “book ended” 

by weekends as it always makes them seem a bit longer. However, it is great to be 

back at school and see the children back refreshed. 

This week has been very much about getting back into the swing of things, getting 

the routines going again: reading, swimming etc. We had some great training on 

teaching and learning on Wednesday by somebody called Peps McCrea who is 

nationally renowned for his work on research led teaching and learning. Some of 

this training was about how important it is to minimise distractions when children 

are learning and the importance of routine. Peps shared with us an incredible bit 

of research which says that the typical classroom is interrupted 2000 times a year 

and those disruptions result in 10 to 20 days lost learning time. It has certainly 

made us think about some of the things we do in school. However, we have also 

thought of ways you as parents can help. For example, children being in school on 

time and ensuring they have the right equipment are really important as it not only 

gets in the way of their learning, it also effects the learning of other children. Things 

will never be perfect, but every little thing helps.  

The second thing is the importance of routine. Humans are creatures of habit. It is 

not only for your child’s learning but also their happiness that you have a good 

routine. It is the routine which helps them feel safe. This routine needs to have 

things like reading and homework built into it. Once again nothing is perfect, and 

life is busy and complicated, but we need to remember the positive impact routine 

has on our children and try and model good routine to them. 

Have a lovely weekend. God Bless 



 

Attendance 
 
Well done everyone. Last month, we were awarded a certificate for our 2023-2024 
attendance which was in the top 10% of schools. And that was a year in which we 
were disappointed! This year our attendance is even better. Keep up the great 
work. There is no denying that children with attendance above 90% get better 
qualifications at the end of their education and then children with attendance 
above 95% even better. 
 

 
 
I hope you all received your child’s attendance report at the end of last term. If you 
have any questions, please let us know. 
 
 

 
Accelerated Reader 
 
The children are all doing their reading star tests currently so I will update you on 
the children meeting their targets next week. 
 
 

 
  



 

Admissions 

Please note that the admissions for Reception close on Wednesday 15th January. If 

you have a child who should start in September, remember you need to apply 

online with Buckinghamshire County Council. You can also submit further 

evidence by completing our application form and supplying any evidence such as 

baptismal certificates. Please make sure you get your applications in or we won’t 

be allowed to allocate a place in the first round. 

Thank you 

News From The Parishes  

 



ST COLUMBA’S (Chesham):  
New Parish Priest: Fr Eustace Durugbo  
email: freustace.durugbo@northamptondiocese.org  
Sunday Masses @ 9am (traditional choir) & 6pm (Youth Band/ Choir)  
Polish Mass @ 12 noon (1st & 3rd Sunday of the month)    
  
YOUTH MASS on Sunday 12th Jan at 6pm 
Choir practice on Saturday 11th Jan at 4-5pm followed by Youth Club 5-6pm 
(for catering purposes please let Federica know if you are attending the 
club: federica@olschesham.co.uk ) 
First Holy Communion session on Saturday 11th Jan at 4-5pm 

 
IHM – Great Missenden  
New Parish Priest: Fr Eustace Durugbo  
email: freustace.durugbo@northamptondiocese.org  
Saturday Mass @ 6pm  
Sunday Mass @ 11am (with children’s liturgy), followed by refreshments in the 
hall.  
Polish Mass @ 12.15pm (2nd & 4th Sunday of the month)    
  
 YOUTH MASS on Sunday 19th Jan at 11am followed by refreshments in the 
hall. 
 
Music practice before Mass starts from 10am 
 
Our Lady’s and St Aidan’s parishes  
 
Priest: Father Roy  
 
Sunday Mass times:  
Our Lady's - Saturday 5 pm; Sunday 9 am (with children's liturgy and a choir for 
children in Year 3 and above - all welcome to come and sing, and there's a brief 
practice after Mass)  
St Aidan's - Saturday 6:15 pm; Sunday 9 am (Polish Mass) and 11 am  
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Awakening 

Please see the following opportunity for families to take part in this wonderful 

event. AFCM run regular family events which some of our families attend and 

highly recommend. Thank you for sharing. 

 
 



#OLSCheshambois  

 Here is a quick snapshot of our learning this week: 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

January 2025 

 
Just when we thought the celebrations might stop after Christmas, the New Year 
starts with a month full of significant Church calendar events. What’s more, the 
Year of Jubilee has begun! This special celebration year comes with an invitation 
from Pope Francis to place our hope in God’s love for us and to share His love with 
others.  
 
This newsletter shares some of the content children will experience in school 
throughout January and suggests ways for you to engage with them about it. We 
hope it is a useful resource for your family prayer time.  
 
A Gift for Jesus  
 
 
The Celebration of the Word assembly for the first week of term celebrates the 
Epiphany of the Lord. This is when Jesus was revealed to the Wise Men after their 
long journey following the star.  
 
Through this, children will reflect on how God the Father gave Jesus as a gift for us 
all. They will also consider what gifts they can offer Jesus, such as their time and 
attention.  
 
After spotting clues in a painting of the Wise Men meeting Jesus, children will use 
their imaginations to join with these wise travellers on their journey to see the baby 
King for the first time.  
 
With your child, you might like to…  

●  Watch this guided meditation with your child/ren and discuss what imagining 
this great event inspires you to give or say to Jesus in prayer.  

● Spend time drawing, painting or modelling your own artwork depicting the 
arrival of the Wise Men.  

 

https://www.tentenresources.co.uk/prayers-for-home/parent-newsletter/ 

  Jesus, 

We want to be like you. 

Send your Holy Spirit to 

help us to be good leaders in all we do. 

 Amen 
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